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TACTYC AGM minutes

4th November 2017
ICC, Birmingham
Present: 26 members, including Sacha Powell, Chair, and Anita Soni, Secretary

Apologies: Penny Webb, Jane Payler, Rosa Collins, Gina Houston, Rod Parker-Rees
1. Minutes of the last AGM: 
After correcting the minutes to note that co-opted should be corrected to be elected member of the Executive Committee on pages 1 and 2, the minutes of the 2016 AGM were agreed and signed.
2. Matters arising from the Minutes:
None noted

3. Chair’s report:
This is available on the TACTYC website, and Sacha took members through the main points of the report:  

There have been three nominations for the three vacancies on the Committee, and since the nominations match the vacancies, there was no election and so Jane Murray, Jane Payler and Sharon Curtis will serve on the Committee for the next three years. Co-options for the next year will be discussed and agreed by the Committee. 

Sacha thanked members of the Committee who were stepping down including Maulfry Worthington who is retiring after having done the Newsletter for 10 years. Special thanks to Jackie Eyles who was offered life time membership of TACTYC for all her hard work as Treasurer and Membership Secretary on the Committee for a number of years. Sacha thanked Anita Soni, Nicola Amies, Gareth Betts-Davies, Gina Houston and Rosa Collins were also thanked for their work on the Committee. 

TACTYC continues to do important work on lobbying and this year there is much work around IELDS and baseline assessment. 

The campaign for real nursery education ceased and donated their residual funds to TACTYC, and Sacha asked for suggestions on how to spend this money. 

The reflections award has been an important innovation building on the reflections papers. Sacha thanked the journal editors for suggesting the award and to Rory and Janet for organising it. 

Sacha reminded members of the need to vote for the recommendation from the Executive of a change of status for TACTYC to charitable status specifically a CIO, and the reasons for this. Slips were made available. The total vote was 70 in favour with 1 abstention, 54 on survey monkey, 1 by email and the remainder at the AGM. 

4. The Treasurer report
Janet Moyles, Acting Treasurer, shared that TACTYC now has a business account with Lloyds bank and although the 2017 conference had operated at a slight loss, the balance was about £37k.
5. Membership secretary’s report
Nancy Stewart, Acting Membership Secretary, shared the membership report which is available on the website. There are currently 283 members of TACTYC, and the organisation plans a re-launch of TACTYC as a CIO to draw in new members. She also reminded members of the importance of setting up a direct debit to pay for membership. 
6. Communications and Consultations report 
There is no formal report, but information is available on the website and within the Cahir’s report

7. Journal Editors report:
Jan Georgeson shared the report that is available on the website. She shared that the journal is receiving about 100 papers a year, and is easily filling 4 issues a year, and gave information about the upcoming issues including special issues. Jan reminded all members of the importance of reviewers agreeing and sending timely reviews.

8. Website report
Janet Moyles shared that the website report is on the website. She highlighted that website figures are increasing steadily, with visitors from new countries such as Japan and Nigeria accessing the website. She also commented on the success of Twitter and Facebook, which are run by Rosa Collins, as referrers to the TACTYC website. The possibility of the TACTYC twitter account following others, including specific organisations, was discussed and it was suggested this would be helpful, but it would be important to be clear if this is an endorsement or simply just following. Janet encouraged members to send in more reflection papers and membership profiles. A member commented that the website is lovely! 
9. Newsletter report
There is no newsletter report, but the newsletter is due to go out. Sacha reminded members that since Maulfry is retiring that there will be an opportunity to lead on the newsletter. 
10.  Executive Committee

Wendy Scott has agreed to serve a further year as President and was thanked by Sacha. 

11. AOB 

Nancy thanked Sacha for her hard work for TACTYC this year

40th anniversary activities and conference – this is likely to be held at the University of Derby which is appropriate as this is where the first conference was held. Sacha asked members to get in touch for ideas for this.

Dates for Executive Committee meetings 2017-2018 will be in January, March, June and September - exact dates to be confirmed with newly constituted Executive Committee. 
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